Chairman Rick Kochel called to order the Earl Township Board of Supervisors meeting, held on **Thursday January 16, 2020**, at 7:00 a.m. The following were present: Supervisors Rick Kochel and Ray Martin.

Rick made a motion to grant New Holland Borough Water Authority to provide public water to Vanguard – Hollander Road Properties, 568 Hollander Road, for the Subdivision and Land Development Project, Ray seconded and all voted yes.

Ray made a motion to require that all lots and uses in the Martin Subdivision, Lots 1-6 Subdivision, 725 East Main Street, shall connect and provide public/potable water from the Weaverland Valley Authority. Rick seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Rick made a motion to approve the partial release of Improvement Guarantee funds for Allen Newswanger, 351 N Hoover Avenue, Final Subdivision Plan, in the amount of Ten Thousand Eight Hundred Ninety-Five Dollars (\$10,895.00). Ray seconded the motion and all voted yes. The balance remaining shall be Nine Thousand Dollars (\$9,000.00).

Ray made a motion to approve exonerating and writing off the waste and recycling fees for 200 Centerville Road in the amount of Two Hundred Fifty Three Dollars and Thirty Five Cents (\$253.35), due to proof of other service has been provided. Rick seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Brenda S Becker, Secretary